
Libraries, trips, visitors, prayer mornings, poetry days…and more!
What a busy week! Another shortish one to go and we will have completed the Spring Term! 

Where does the time go?

It was so lovely to see so many of you join your children this week for our Lenten prayer morning. A 
real community, coming together to support and join the children in their preparations for Easter. 
This weekend sees the start of Holy Week, with Palm Sunday this Sunday followed of course by 
Maundy Thursday and Good Friday. 

We will celebrate together as a community again next week as the children perform their Easter 
Liturgy on Thursday morning, straight after registration – all are welcome! 

We finished the week with an absolutely charming celebration of British Sign Language (huge thanks 
to Ms. Batchelor!). Our BSL after school club were joined by Year 1, Year 2 and Year 6 to give us the 
history, join us in prayer and to give an absolutely rousing signed version of Katy Perry’s ‘Roar’! 
Heart-warming stuff! CLICK HERE to see a clip!

Have a lovely weekend everyone, and we’ll see you on Monday!                                                                  
s. McNicholas, Headteacher
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Notices
Clubs:
After School Clubs are now finished for this term.

Year 6 after school booster classes continue as normal until the end of term.
Year 1 before school phonics group continues as normal until the end of term.
Year 5 maths booster group continues as normal until the end of term.

Easter Liturgy:
Thursday 28th March at 9am.
Please join us if you can.

Easter Holiday:
School Closes at 1.15pm on Thursday 28th March for the Easter break.
Please note there is no afternoon Nursery session on this day. Full time Nursery 
children finish at 1.15pm.

School reopens to pupils at 9am on Monday 15th April.

School Closure on Thursday 2nd May :
It is in use as a polling station.

School Lunches:
There will be a new lunch menu after the Easter holidays. Menus will be available 
next week on the website.

Summer 2024 Menu taster session:
Taylor Shaw, our catering supplier, will be here after school on Tuesday 26th March, 
in the school hall at 3.30pm.

Come and join our taster session where there will be samples from the new summer 
menu on offer.

Lost Property:
There are two pairs of children's glasses and a door key in the office if anyone has 
lost these.



This year St John Vianney school will be 50 YEARS OLD! 

SAVE THE DATE
The Friends of St John Vianney school are planning a summer 
Fayre that will be held in the school playground on Saturday 29th

June, midday till 4pm, to celebrate. 

WAYS TO GET INVOLVED
We want people to join in to make this an event to remember! 
If your child is part of a dance class or music group that might like 
to perform for 1-10minutes on our stage, get in touch!

If you have a catering background, or have a passion for cooking a 
particular food that you could make in quantity for the event, 
please get in touch!

If you have SJV uniform that’s in good condition but that your 
child has grown out of, save it and there will be a collection closer 
to the date.

Or If you’d like to help with the planning of the Fayre, the 
fundraising or have another skill – do get in contact with your 
Friends of SJV class rep, or email us: sjvfriends@gmail.com

And keep a look out for further notices….

mailto:sjvfriends@gmail.com




Our Lenten Appeal
Haringey Migrant Support Centre

Thanks to our super-generous and kind-hearted families, we were able to make a 
substantial donation to the Haringey Migrant Support Centre this week. Showing solidarity 
to one of the most desperate communities is a great way to keep Lenten promises. Well 
done and thank you to everyone.



Nursery’s Parent Lenten Prayer Morning

Nursery were joined 
by parents for a 
beautiful Lenten 
prayer morning. 



The SJV Daily News
4 for 4!
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Year 4 triumph in football against West Green

Winning with grace and togetherness! 

The massed ranks of Year 4 boys and girls finished their week in style as 
they ran out 4-1 winners against our friends from West Green. They not 
only won, they played the game in an amazing sporting manner and 
were very gracious in their victory – good football, great conduct. 
Perfect!



Year 5 Visit Bibliobuzz 2024

Haringey’s annual Bibliobuzz was held at the 
historic Ally Pally Theatre and Year 5 made 
the loooong trek there to meet local authors 
and to celebrate all things ‘bookish’!



British Sign Language

Our BSL after school club joined forces with Y1, Y2 and Y6 to help us celebrate and learn 
about British Sign Language. An amazing skill to learn that helps fully include those that 
are deaf and hearing impaired. The children clearly love to show off their skills in this 
too!



World Poetry Day

To mark this national celebration 
of poetry, Year 5 and Year 6 
enjoyed a brilliant poetry 
workshop, working in groups to 
create and perform their literary 
masterpieces!



Year 2 Visit St. Anne’s Library

Showing that there IS life in 
Haringey’s libraries in the 
digital age, Year 2 enjoyed 
an afternoon, cosying up 
with a book. Lovely!



Reception Class Visit St. Anne’s Library

A veritable army of teachers and parents escorted 
the boys and girls of Reception to show them the 
wonders of shelf after shelf packed full or beautiful 
books!



Welcome Back Rosie – Polar Explorer! 

This week Y2 had an exciting visitor- Dr Rosemary Leedham, an Assistant Professor at the University of 
Northumbria. Rosie helped the children learn all about the Arctic. She talked to the children about her trips to the 
Arctic and explained how she is monitoring the impact of global warming. They asked her intelligent questions 
and listened with interest and enthusiasm. Rosie was inspiring and engaging and was so impressed with Y2’s 
knowledge - there may be some future scientist or environmentalists in Y2!



Lenten Prayer Morning – Y2

The children were joined by parents and carers this week as we continued to prepare 
for Easter with a lovely community prayer morning. It was great to see you all together!



Lenten Prayer Morning – Y1

Y1 was brimming with parents and carers, 
keen to join their children in the class Lenten 
Prayer Morning!



SJV Running Club

Mrs. Kavanagh is galvanising the children to get 
their trainers on and prepare for the up-coming 
min-marathon! Our Thursday running club is very 
popular!



SJV Running Club

An extension of the running club, a number 
of families have taken to participating in the 
community Park Run on Sunday mornings 
too! In ALL sorts of horrible weather!



Y3 Science – Light & Shadows

Sometimes, when I look at these photo round ups, I think – why can’t I do that with my afternoons? 
Why do I have to do budgets and finance and planning? I want to explore science by making a light 
puppet show. Just once! Incredible stuff in Y3; well done team!



Y3 Science – Light & Shadows



Attendance Update

National Average: 95%
SJV Year to date – September 5th to today: 94.43%

SJV This week: 94.61%

Haringey Local Authority have produced this chart to help everyone to 
understand the impact of missed days. A real eye-opener. PLEASE do 
everything you can to help your children access their education by 
prioritising attendance.



From the Department for Education
The following information has been sent to us from the DfE, supporting the 
importance of excellent attendance – it really DOES make a difference to their 
outcomes and wellbeing. 

“From the first day of term to the last, the small moments in a school day make a 
real difference to your child. #AttendanceCounts” DfE 2024

The NHS and the Chief Medical Officer say it is usually appropriate for parents 
and carers to send their children to school with mild respiratory illnesses, 
including general cold symptoms like a minor cough, runny nose or sore throat.



NURSERY PLACES 
Summer Term 2024
Application forms for admission 
to our nursery in the spring 
term 2024 are now available 
from the school office for 
children completing 3 years this 
Spring..
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Reception:
Our imaginations have been captivated by the traditional story of Little Red Riding 
Hood this week and all of Reception Class have put in 110% so I have put some 
marbles into their jar. This week I would like to choose two writing stars...

I would like to choose S who has been making a real effort in the last few weeks to 
sound out each word carefully and use finger spaces when writing sentences. She 
always takes great care and I am very impressed with her determination every time 
she writes. Well done!

I would also like to choose C for her new found enthusiasm for writing. This week 
she really pushed herself to write a long and complicated sentence 
independently. She even sounded out the word 'accidentally', never giving up and 
writing each sound with great enthusiasm. Keep it up!



22nd March 2024

Class 1:
I would like my first star of the week to go to N! You only joined us in year 1 this 
September and already I have seen each day how much improvement you have 
made with your learning. This week I have really been impressed with your Phonics 
knowledge you have worked so hard on your spellings and learning different sounds 
that you got 10 out of 10 when I gave you and your whole class a mixture of words 
to spell correctly and write. You had to be the sound detective to know which 
correct sound to use when writing your words which can be tricky to do. A big well 
done for working really hard and getting all your words correct. I can see that you 
are really trying to do the right thing in class listen carefully and do your best. Well 
done and keep it up!

Well done N for really doing your best in your Maths this week. You have been 
confidently counting in 2’s and 5’s and 10’s you always show such careful neat work 
when completing your Maths No Problem booklet work. Well done for delivering 
your Lenten promise and saying your special words using your big voice too when 
you had to deliver your reading in front of your class and the friends and families of 
year 1. Great work from you this week!



22nd March 2024

Class 2:
This week one star is going to someone that has really persevered with 
their maths work. Working with money is never easy and for this person it 
has been a struggle but they never gave up. They also made sure that they 
asked for help and that meant that they were able to complete their 
tasks. What we liked most was their attitude to keep going and never give 
up! Keep working hard D!

The next star this week is for someone that worked so well in computing. 
We have started working on stop motion animation and the first 
challenge this week was to create a flip book with a moving character. F 
worked really hard to make sure that his character moved just a little bit 
on each page of his book, but not only that he was able to explain this to 
the rest of the class in order to help them with their ideas. Well done!



22nd March 2024

Class 3:
Well done to all of year 3 this week – Keep working hard! J

A – She listens very carefully in class and always tries her best when 
completing her work in all subjects. Her writing is always beautifully 
presented and she takes real pride in her work. She approaches tasks with 
a positive attitude and a willingness to learn. Well done for all of your 
efforts so far!

P – For his efforts in maths this week. It is clear that he enjoys maths and 
it is fantastic to see his passion, determination and enthusiasm for the 
subject. He tackles tasks confidently and always completes his work well 
and efficiently. Keep up the hard work!



22nd March 2024

Class 4:
This week our first star goes to E. She approaches everything with 
a positive attitude and unfailing determination. Even when the 
work may seem like a high mountain to climb, she embraces the 
task and takes it on with a smile. Fantastic work E, you are 
amazing! Our second star goes to C who holds the great gift of 
creating harmony and community within the class. He listened 
carefully during PE and followed instructions carefully ensuring 
he completed all parts to rapturous cheers and applause of his 
classmates! And a last minute third star goes to D who sang with 
such gusto in assembly supporting Year 2 singing and signing to 
Katie Perry's Roar!



22nd March 2024

Class 5:
Our first star is a writing star. This week we have been applying our new 
knowledge of appositive phrases to a narrative, whilst including all the 
other grammatical features we have been learning about this year. Our 
writing star has produced some lovely work that not only shows her solid 
understanding of the key points but also shows a child that knows that in 
order to get better you must take a risk. She has pushed herself to write 
with a tone that is not within her comfort zone and has actually created a 
really lovely piece of writing. Well done I.
Our second star is a mathematician who has made a lovely leap forward in 
the last few weeks. She is taking a bit more of a risk and trusting her 
knowledge of her times tables and her ability to spot what needs to be 
done in a question. I was delighted to see that she was one of a small 
number of children who achieved full marks in their assessment this 
week. Well done O.
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Class 6:
Mrs Dewar, Ms Rowley and Ms McDonagh all commented on 
Class 6 and their general attitude to learning on Wednesday 
afternoon. A computing lesson without computers was no issue 
for Class 6 as they learnt all about the Bletchley Park 
codebreakers and even became code breakers of their own. They 
did it with a smile on their face and Mrs Dewar commented on 
how lovely the atmosphere was generally throughout the lesson. 
Mrs Rowley also commented on Class 6’s focus, learning all about 
different types of nouns in the last lesson of the afternoon. Very 
well done Class 6!







Y4 Gymnasts and 
Taekwondo! 
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British Sign 
Language and 
Swimming!


